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Tustin Area Republican
Women Federated

President’s Report December 2022

Dear TARWF Members,

Warm holiday greetings! We have much to be thankful for as
Tustin Area RWF continues to be strong and enjoy the
fellowship and support of our members. Thank you to the Santa
Ana Elks Lodge for allowing us to meet at their wonderful
facility. We look forward to our continued partnership and plan
to call the Lodge home again in 2023.

Please join me in giving a special thank you to our Board of
Directors and Committee Chairs for 2022. They are the driving
force behind all that TARWF does. Each position has
contributed to the success of our NFRW GOLD AWARD
winning Club. As we look ahead to 2023, please ask yourself
what you can do to make a difference. Your time and energy
supporting TARWF and educating our members is very
important. Please consider getting involved, ask a friend to join
you and make a commitment to participate on a committee or
help at meetings. WE NEED YOU! During December and
January, we will be appointing Committee Chairs and filling
committees. Please do not hesitate to contact me or one of the
Board Members to find out more about how to get involved.
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Be sure to submit your completed renewal or new member
application right away! The cut off for information to be included
in the 2023 TARWF Roster is January 315t Printed rosters will
be distributed at our February meeting.

Best wishes to everyone for a safe, healthy and happy holiday
season.

We are looking forward to seeing you in 2023!

Sheryl Franke
TARWEF President

*

Congratulations to our incoming TARWF Board of Directors who
were installed at our December 2, 2022 General Meeting
by Bibi Mesmer CFRW Region 8 Director.

*

Fundraising Report

YEAR END MUSINGS FROM YOUR “Mistress of Mirth”,
THE VP of FUN-raising

The next time someone starts to feel sorry for me because I
don’t have any, “family” around, I'm going to show them
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pictures from our meetings and happy hours!

What a great year this has been, from our crazy White Elephant
effort in February to the launching of TARWF Happy Hours
again. Originally, it was suggested we have them just to bridge
the June, July and August dark months, but they seem to have
taken on a life of their own. I personally love your letting me
practice my “stand up” routines as we pull numbers for the
crazy giveaways. Even though we have been limited to only the
establishments that permit separate checks, we've pretty much
made the rounds. Well, there will be more to come in 2023!
Thank you for your support.

Our “early Christmas” in November at the Black Angus was met
with such positive feedback we might just do it again in 2023. I
personally am not going to be able to wait that long for a crack
at Barbara and Roger’s pumpkin bread...but that’s another
story. Thank you all for participating and making it such a fun
time.

We have had our serious moments as well as I joined Noel
Parrish in our “Americana Moments” sharing bits and pieces of
old American history and history in the making. I am dedicated
to us arming ourselves with the real truth about what is
happening.

I am grateful to have been working with such dedicated and
talented board members, elected as well as appointed. Thank
you for putting up with me! And a special thank you to Sheryl
Franke, our past and future President for making room for me
and my shenanigans. What are family members for, if not that?
2023 promises to be challenging and exciting. I'm looking
forward to the many ways we can support each other, help the
community and have fun doing it.

Wishing all of you Hope and Health this Holiday Season. I'm
always here to help whether with an emergency haircut or last-
minute brownies, so please don't hesitate to reach out!

Pamla

*
Membership Report

Merry Christmas to all our wonderful TARWF members!!!
We want to welcome all of our new members:

Lynn Bugno - Aliso Viejo




*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*

Janis Foster - North Tustin

Annette MacDonald - Anaheim

Beth Smith - Anaheim Hills

Karen Mahoney - Placentia

Geri Plotzke - Irvine

Louise Records - Santa Ana

Carolyn Sterling - Yorba Linda

Judy Kranz - Orange

We are pleased that Judy, who was an Associate member last year, has
renewed for 2023 as a Regular member.

Please send in your renewal membership ASAP before the end of January to
be included in our new 2023 Rooster!!!!

Have a very safe and Happy New Year!
Your Membership Team,
Gretchen Whisler. Linette Johnston and Gayle Carter

Donna Peery, Office Manager
of the Tustin Historical
Society has agreed to
contribute articles for our
newsletter regarding Tustin
history and Tustin armed forces
service personnel.

We are very pleased to present this month’s 30 Second Tustin History on
how Tustin got it’s name! A few months ago, Dr. Chris Kondo, a retired
Marketing Professor from Cal State University Fullerton, a North Tustin
resident and lifelong learner, approached us at the Tustin Museum and
asked if he could use the Tustin Area Historical Society to do a short film for
the film course he is now taking. Of course we said YES and are so excited
with the film he produced that we couldn’t wait to share it with you! (By the
way, Chris received an A+ on the video from his Professor! That’s a great
way to start his new college career!).

Our sincere thanks to Chris Kondo, Gretchen Whisler and Tim Zierer for
their work on the video. Please take a look at his video and feel free to share
it!
https://voutu.be/3 vIriQq4xE

*

Edward Ray Burrier



https://youtu.be/3_yIriQq4xE
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Private First Class

United States Army

Company B, 55th Armored Infantry Battalion, 11th
Armored Division

Born 7 July 1925

Killed in Action 31 December 1944

Belgium

Edward Ray Burrier was born 77 July 1925 in Tustin, the
oldest of two children and only son of Ray Burrier and Janet Dietrich
Burrier. As young child, the family lived with his maternal grandparents,
Edward and Maud Dietrich on a ranch on Redhill Avenue. When baby sister
Alice arrived many years later, the family was still with the grandparents as
Edward’s father Ray was now a water pump engineer on the ranch. His
father would later become a Fire Captain with the City’s then all-volunteer
Fire Department.

Edward and Alice attended Tustin elementary schools and Tustin High, with
Edward graduating in 1943. He had the distinction of being only one of 5
alumni of the school with having an almost straight A average. He was a
California Scholastic Federation Life member, a member of the Masque and
Gravel Club, four year Class Parliamentarian, member of the Spanish Club
and member of the Stagecraft Club having a lead in a school play.

Edward enlisted in the United States Army in August 1943, just after
graduating from high school. He received his training at Fort Benning,
Georgia and Camp Cooke, California. He departed for the European Theater
in the fall of 1944. While serving with the 55th Armored Infantry, he was
serving with General Patton’s 3rd Army. He was killed during the German
break-through at the Battle of the Bulge in Belgium, just 12 days after
arriving on the continent.

He is buried at Fairhaven Memorial Park in Santa Ana, California.

*
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pamperedfchef

Barbara George
Independent Consultant

22 MONROE
IRVINE, CA 92620

Phone 949-552-9307
Cell 949-246-6795

chefbarb@cox.net
pamperedchef.biz/chefbgeorge
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Coming Events
Save the Date

Future TARWF luncheons and General Meetings
TARWF 2023 Meeting Dates

Board of Directors and Committee Chair Meetings
Meetings begin at 10am at the Tustin Historical Society
Museum, located at 395 EI Camino Real, Tustin. Meeting dates
are on the Fridays listed below.

January 20
February 17
March 24
April 21

May 19
September 22
October 20
November 17

TARWF General Meetings

TARWEF General Meetings will take place at the Santa Ana Elks
Lodge located at 1751 S Elks Lane, Santa Ana. Meetings are
on Fridays and begin at 11am. Below is the schedule of meeting
dates.

January 27
February 24
March 31
April 28




May 26
September 29
October 27
December 8

*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*

Conservative Political
Radio Talk Shows

790 )

Monday — Friday

e 12:00 AM - 3:00 AM —

¢ Red Eye Radio

e 3:00 AM — 4:00 AM —
America in the Morning

e 4:00 AM — 6:00 AM —

¢ KTLA Morning News

6:00 AM — 9:00 AM —

Armstrong & Getty

9:00 AM - 12:00 PM —

Dan Bongino

12:00 PM - 3:00 PM —

John Phillips

3:00 PM - 5:00 PM —

The Ben Shapiro Show

5:00 PM — 6:00 PM —

Leo Terrell 2.0 Live at Five

6:00 PM — 7:00 PM —

Mottek On Money

7:00 PM — 8:00 PM —

Special Programming

8:00 PM - 9:00 PM

The Ben Shapiro Show

9:00 PM - 10:00 PM

Michael Knowles

10:00 PM - 3:00 AM —

Red Eye Radio

Patriot AM 1150

Glenn Beck
Mon-Fri 6am to gam
Clay Travis and Buck Sexton
EIB Network
Mon-Fri gam to 12 noon
Sean Hannity
Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Jesse Kelly Show
Mon-Fri 6pm-9pm

KRIA AM 870

The Morning Answer
Mon-Fri 6am to gam
Dennis Prager
Mon-Fri gam to 12 noon
Sebastian Gorka
Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Mark Levin
Mon-Fri 3pm to 6pm
Larry Elder
Mon-Fri 6pm to 9pm
Jay Sekulow
Mon-Fri gpm to 10pm
Charlie Kirk
Mon-Fri 10pm to midnight

SiriusXM Patriot
Channel 125
Mark Levin
Mon-Fri 3:00pm to 6:00pm

New Website for Donald Trump
450ffice.com

Mike Lindell's new website
FRANKSPEECH.COM

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials

California Elected Officials



http://45office.com/
http://frankspeech.com/
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President of the
United States
Joseph R. Biden (D)
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20500
202-456-1414
President Biden@whitehouse.gov

Vice President of the
United States
Kamala Harris (D)
Number One Observatory Circle
Washington, DC 20503
Capitol: 202-347-4715

United States Senators
Dianne Feinstein (D)
331 Hart Senate Office
Washington, DC 20510
Office: 202-224-3841
FAX: 202-228-3954

Alejandro “Alex” Padilla(D)
112 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510
Capitol: 202-224-3553

United States House of Representatives
Katie Porter (D)
45th District
1117 Longworth House Office Building
Washington DC 20515
(202) 225-5611

Local Office
2151 Michelson Drive
Suite 195
Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 668-6600

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)
Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
ZOVernor(@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
Dave Min
37th District
State Capitol, Room 2048
Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4037
Fax: (916) 651-4937

District Office
940 South Coast Drive, Suite 185
Costa Mesa, CA, 92626
Phone: (714) 662-6050
Fax: (714) 662-6055

California State Assembly
Steven Choi
68th Assembly District
State Capitol, Suite 2016,
Sacramento, CA 94249
916-319-2068

District Office
3240 El Camino Real, Suite 110
Irvine, CA 92602
714-665-6868

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner
333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701
(714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

—

President:
Sheryl Franke
TARWE .pres@amail.com

Your 2022 TARWF Board of Directors

Campaign and Voter
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1st V.P. Programs:
Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelonai@yahoo.com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston

linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhisoo1@aol.com

3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Pamla Manazer

pam@ pammanazer.com

Recording Secretary:
Barbara Grider
barbaragrider@cox.net

Registration:
Becky Grimes
ppprebecca@sbcglobal.net

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Gayle Carter
gcarteremail@yahoo.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

888.845.TARW (8279)

Visit our
website

tustinarearwf.org
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